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Lara Croft: The Secret Books


Accident 
Cramponner to my backpack, the fall, then the shock. The muffled sound of unheard-of 
violence. These are my only memories of the air crash that occurred at the top of the 
Himalayan range. Two weeks of walking, climbing and fighting to reach the village of 
Tokakeriby where I was treated and saved. The only survivor of this accident, I will 
remain forever a survivor. 

Love 
Attention "protected hunting", no license issued. An adventure that only looks at me. My 
parents, wealthy aristocrats, had been trying to arrange a marriage with Lord Farrington. 
I do not deny having affection for him, but in no way did I marry him! Between us, I think 
i; still waiting for my answer ... Ah! Love! 

England 
Of English nationality, it is in the land of "Lords" and "Fogg" that between two missions, I 
come to recharge my batteries. It's true, I've met some dreadful hitmen and even mutant 
troglodytes in London. The phlegmaticity of the English, their impassibility, has only 
made me more amused. So British! 

Fear the siren as much as the shark. Underwater, as on earth, I am formidable. 

Antarctic 
Stand up, I'm watching you a little! Ok, it can go, you have all your chances! If you are 
so strong, you will come with me to the "world five" of Tomb Raider III. To us Antarctica, 
adventure awaits us! Our mission: to find the radiation effects of the meteore. Beware, 
the meta-morphologists will crescendo! Strange creatures are waiting for us ... No 
problem, I'm under control. Equipped with my M16, they will find a talk! 

Armed 
I am a savvy woman who as everyone knows is worth two. I do not separate myself so 
to speak from my 9mm, my best allies. These are my lucky charms. Survival question. 



Without boasting, I also know how to handle grenades, bazookas, uzis, M16 and other 
shotguns. In this world of brutes, it is better to be careful! 

Adventure 
If there is one thing that I do not think I'm lacking, it's the taste of adventure. You see, 
the more I gain maturity, the more this love of risk and discovery asserts itself. But 
confidence for confidence, this is not new. Long before my missions, this adventuress 
already slumbered in me. Since, at each adventure, I discover it a little more. 

Swing 
Nothing to do with that of my childhood, it refers to my mission Tomb Raider III, the only 
trap ubiquitous 5 levels. I had to dodge in the middle of the race flaming plateaux 
swaying at the end of a chain. Nothing really bad for me, a real child's play! 

baroudeuse 
Although always aware of the danger, I am often criticized for acting without thinking. 
Nonsense! They are the same ones who would prefer to see me play the part of a wise 
aristocrat, studying nicely in front of a cozy fire. I chose the adventure to live 
passionately. Because of my ruggedness and my official profession as an archaeologist, 
I have often been compared to Indiana Jones. Except that my life is not cinema! 

Bartoli 
I had pitfalls to play, riddles to solve and opponents to fight. Wild animals, creatures 
emerging from nowhere, unscrupulous killers, but without hesitation Marco Bartoli wins 
the gold medal of ignominy. He has nearly missed my adventure more than once. As 
tough as this guy is, I'm always there to talk about it, which proves that he still has some 
progress to make … 

Adventurer? I am, incontestably. My secret? Forget your fear and go for it. 

injuries 
We do not fight with impunity the most dangerous criminals of the 5 continents without 
exposing themselves to small boils. Always equipped with my medipacks, I can at all 
times dress my wounds, the most benign as the most serious. This is for the virtual 
world, but in reality, I must admit that mercurochrome is far from being my favorite color! 

Good manners 
Even if I fled from the "old school" education of big English families, I keep a good taste 
for good manners in particular and for good manners in general. Dare to say you've 
never noticed ... It's clear that no one in my childhood imagined that 10 years later I 
would fight the most dangerous terrorists by punching, throwing their heads, and other 
"law kick"! Are you shocked, my dear? 

boots 
This is my british side! Exit the bowler, but no question of giving up my boots! My 
famous Rangers specially designed for me - tailor-made, please! Between us, it's one of 



my many secrets to make my way under all circumstances. It is well known, it is better 
to have your feet on the ground! 

catacomb 
In the second part of Tomb Raider, I discovered, among others, the catacombs of the 
Talion. I was in search of Xian's dagger. My worst memory is these eight snow panther 
attempting to attack me during my climbing. Climbing a wall with one hand and the other 
eliminating these dangerous stuffed animals with my 9mm, it was not an easy task. Let's 
say that it required a special training. 

Celebrity 
Do not call me "Society Phenomenon", it makes me jump! Propulsed to the rank of 
virtual madonna of my first adventure, I was able to greet the covers of news people 
appreciate a celebrity who has never moved. For the moment, I have never had to 
suffer from the press scandal ... And for good reason, go look for paparazzi at the top of 
the Himalayan channels! 

Hunt 
Those who have seen me as a war icon will fall in love. I hate hunting for the pleasure of 
killing. But to let me devour the first wild animal come, certainly not! In the jungle, only 
the law of stronger counts. It's my job! 

My 9mm and I are inseparable. Come and measure yourself against the madonna of 
the trigger. 

Cheesecake 
Me greedy? Not really. Honestly I run more after trouble than after sweets. Of course, 
the legend that I'm a great cheesecake amateur is not completely unfounded. But my 
culinary specialty is the bean sandwich! Yes, nobody is perfect! 

Cigar 
You will never see a cigarette in my mouth, but if in the evening the host offers me a 
Havana, it's another matter ... Difficult to refuse, question of education ... Because it is 
true that 'As an accomplished athlete, I have an irreproachable hygiene of life. Whether 
under water splashing with sharks, or spiking a 100 meters in the mountains, my breath 
is my life! 

Key 
The discovery of the mysteries of "Tomb Raider" is not always a story of strength, skill 
or endurance. Be careful not to be blocked. At each door his key. Even me, I sometimes 
have myself! Whether it's open or closed, it's always when I have to go on a mission 
that I can not find them anymore ... My keys … 

Dagger 
At each adventure, his quest. In Tomb Raider II, I had to set up on the Xian Dagger 
Maker. Indeed, ancient scrolls established that if a mortal planted this dagger in his own 



heart, he would obtain the power of the dragon and thus reign over a whole people! I left 
for the Great Wall of China where was the cache of this dagger. I was right! The 
Chinese mafia and even an Italian sect were already there ... Y was going to have 
action! Shoot them up! 

descendants 
You know how journalists are! They ask me the eternal question "And you would not 
want to stop, to found a home?" No way, babies! Let's be clear, I have no plans of this 
kind for the next 10 years. My love for children will make me feel better one of these 
days, but it's my destiny that will decide. Today, I lead an existence too hectic to think 
about the conformity of a family life. 

Dinosaur 
Not so bad that it's the famous t-rex. However, I was warned: "after crossing the look of 
t-rex, we are never the same man". I admit without false modesty to have kept my cool, 
but that's probably because precisely I am a woman. 

Not so bad that it's t-rex! Me too, I can show my teeth! 

Disk 
1997, "Core Design" and "Eidos" offer me to record a disc. More at home with sharks 
than with producers, I leave room for my then charming ambassador Rhona Mitra. No 
regrets! Rhona reluctantly surrendered herself to the hit compositions of Master Dave 
Stewart of Eurythmics. The cake was recorded in the Amazon. Sweet dreams are made 
of this! 

Dobermans 
I announce it formally, I am the last to enjoy the suffering of animals. If I eliminate polar 
bears, black panther and rabid dobermans, it is mainly by survival instinct. Regarding 
Dobermans, it must be understood that they are real killing machines. In hindsight, we 
can only want their masters. They are never very far away and I take this opportunity, 
then, to explain them pretty well my way of thinking! 

dredge 
I am not of a violent nature, I never execute for the pleasure of killing. But when the sex 
says "strong" drag me without the slightest ounce of delicacy, so yes, my M16 me 
troubles. Know that I am not an adventurer in all disciplines! Seduction is a major art, 
and before I shoot all my cards, more than one bluffer will break his teeth! A word to you 
… 

Scotland 
Often, in the course of some interviews, I confess not to attach myself to the countries 
or regions visits during my missions. That's right, only the mysteries and the unexplore 
find grace in my eyes. But the exception confirming the rule, Scotland is dear to my 
heart. Its mountainous landscapes, the Highlands, rocked my youth. What tender 
memories attach me to this colorful land. 



To write 
I will never leave to anyone else the delicate task of accounting for my many 
adventures. I draw my legend myself. Moreover, as the proverb says so well: "One is 
never better served than by oneself." I also admit that the stories of my travels are also 
a good way to finance my adventures. Clearly, it puts cartridges in the 9mm. 

Elegance 
To be shot at all day, crawling in the mud, climbing steep mountains, all this has never 
been an excuse for me to put aside my femininity. The proof, mine is legend. My favorite 
toilet? The one in black satin, split at the height of the thighs, guaranteed effect! An iron 
hand in a velvet glove! Make no mistake. 

Sweet and romantic me? make no mistake. My enemies know what to do with it! 

enemies 
There are many ill-intentioned individuals who have tried to curtail my adventures. From 
unpredictable wild animals to venomous snakes, from the impressive t-rex to the 
legendary Yeti, as they say: hostile nature! It was also besides the henchmen of Marco 
Bartoli who never lose an opportunity to want to make me bite the dust ... Why so much 
hatred? 

Training 
Never leave anything to chance. A mission is expected only a short time ago, from 
where the need to be always in a perfect physical condition. I train more willingly by 
climbing, sport of the most complete to work all the muscles. Note that I practice it alone 
alone. Although it is not recommended, but you start to know the animal, difficult to tame 
me! 

Space 
Always pushing the limits to live the extreme, I will end up exhausting the resources of 
our good old Earth! When are the missions on other planets? An infinity without limits or 
frontiers, where everything is to be discovered! What a challenge and what a foot! While 
waiting for this future rendezvous, the earthly mysteries are always good to take! 

Fan of 
Not having to live my life vicariously is a bit of my challenge every day! As you know, I 
have a schedule that I do not want even for my worst enemies. Nevertheless, if my diary 
allows it, I rarely refuse a session in theaters. Two favorites? Deliverance of John 
Boorman and Aguirre, the wrath of God of Werner Herzog. You see, nothing new, for 
lack of time. For those who want to know me better, go see these films is a way to get 
closer to me again! 

girls 
Is Tomb Raider especially designed for boys? I do not think so. Of course, my generous 
plastic and my armed jousting attract mainly representatives of sex said "strong" ... But 



we must also think, solve subtle enigmas and activate his intellect! And there, I 
understand better why my female audience takes more and more scale ... Guys, do not 
be sad, I'm joking! 

Movie 
Making my adventures a cinematographic saga quickly became for Paramount a 
challenge as exciting as difficult to lead. It was necessary, at first, to work calmly on the 
project, while the names of Liz Hurley, Milla Jovovitch, Pamela Anderson, Demi Moore, 
Sandra Bullock or Drew Barrymore were already circulating to represent me. Still, no 
release date is fixed, which is not without some excitement in my fans. Rumors are 
already evoking filming in Guatemala. The only certainty: it will be the cinematographic 
event of the year ... It remains to know which one … 

Good game! You tried, but difficult to trap Lara Croft. You are a dead man … 

Flying Jacket 
Aaaaaaaah, my aviator's jacket ... I'm not exaggerating anything by certifying that my 
flying jacket has just and truly saved my life. And more than once again! Pure sheep 
wool collar on real leather, a minimum for the ice palace of Tomb Raider II. I refuse to 
finish frozen between two panes fish. Like what, seduction and action are always 
possible. 

Strengths 
I am born under the sign of Aquarius and if the horoscope is far from being my favorite 
topic, I remain convinced that occult forces direct our destiny ... Yes, I believe in my 
good star. And then, admit that I would have a hard time being totally pragmatic ... after 
all that we have just mentioned together … 

Forest 
Tomb Raider III is the jungle! The warming offers in the first world is most intensive. The 
tropical forest in which you evolve is most inhospitable, enough to discourage Indiana 
Jones in you. The most courageous know it, all this is nothing compared to the Indian 
episode that follows. Everything is in this jungle-la, wild animals, primates, snakes, 
quicksand, the cream of savagery. If you live out alive, you have my "total respect" and 
win a dedicated photo! 

graphics 
While the most naughty of you only have eyes for my groin size or my opulent breasts, 
those who have appreciated my true value my 38,000 textured polygons are rare. 
Thanks to the ant work of the designers of Tomb Raider, I finally have ears and my 
proportions have been "refined". New actions have been planned: racing acceleration, 
various and varied roulades, I crawl and suspend myself to all that I can reach ... The 
gods of the stadiums will have to behave well! 

Flying Warriors 



They are the last guardians of Xian's dagger, based on the floating islands of the 
temple. It is true that they are relatively clumsy and a vivacity that borders on ridicule ... 
But beware! It is necessary to avoid all body to body, the power of their epees obliges 
me to a certain prudence, and you know me, of which I can take my distances ... I do 
not hesitate! 

Harpoon 
Yes, Tomb Raider II is resolutely more marine than the first part of the saga. 
Nevertheless, the danger lurks and I must ensure my survival. Underwater, my faithful 
9mm are ineffective, that's why I opted for the harpoon, a formidable precision. He has 
only one flaw: after shooting 4 arrows, I 
I need a little time to recharge it, and sometimes it can be a bit of a problem … 

In the big blue, the harpoon is the essential weapon to eliminate these dirty beasts! 

Heritage 
Everything that touches my roots, my origins is sacred. Do not try to go up against my 
parents, you will not succeed. Rumor has it that my mother, Lady Engeline Lodge-Croft, 
has despised me for Lord Brighton, her Yorkie. I do not see my parents, it's true, but we 
stay very close ... Meanwhile, the ridiculous ball of hair can go to bed, because the 
manor of Surrey is mine! 

Heroin 
If you read carefully what is said about me in the press, you will know that journalists 
describe me as being the first "virtual superhero" of the multimedia era. Needless to say 
that on a C.V., it throws! Rest assured, I remain very serene in relation to all this 
"Croftmania". But I do not hide my pride in getting ahead of the computer machos 
surmuscles, pseudo magic goblins or other vengeful false policemen … 

Humor 
I am English, and you know, the British have a form of humor apart. Of course, the 
adventures of Tomb Raider are more the occasion of brawls than laughter and my jokes 
do not take me out that very rarely. My enemies have no humor. However, the exercise 
that I start to appreciate more and more is the interview. As the questions are always 
the same, I find myself answering next to the most eccentric way! It is on these 
occasions that I like to find my British humor, where the most crazy rumors about me! 

India 
Tomb Raider III was the opportunity to immerse yourself in the exotic and magical world 
of ine! What an extraordinary country. Imagine this territory of 3 million km or melt more 
than 845 million inhabitants! A rich missoin of encounters and spiritual discoveries. 
Unconditional fan of the Adventurers of the Lost Ark and the Cursed Temple, I thought a 
lot about Dr. Jones and the traps he was able to play during this Indian adventure ... 
SHUBH KAMNAYAN (Good luck) 

Individualism 



My life alone arouses the curiosity of my many fans! This is probably because the 
functioning of our society sometimes leads to some form of loneliness, individualism, or 
even selfishness. As far as I'm concerned, being lonely is essentially about my 
profession as an adventurer. I can not and do not want to depend on anyone. Never 
complain, never explain !!! 

Elusive 
I am elusive for all my enemies who keep chasing me to try to eliminate me. I guess the 
frustration among some of you and I also understand that it may annoy you. Believe me 
that I do not play divas, I'm just discrete as others are exuberant. I only give myself very 
rarely, and especially as little as possible. Suspicious? Admit that my adventures require 
me to be cautious … 

Admire this perfect body, 38,000 saturated polygons ... Irresistible but ... Virtual! 

Youth 
I was born in England on February 14, 1968. My parents are part of the pure British 
aristocratic tradition. Lord Henshingly and Lady Engeline Lodge-Croft have done 
everything to make their daughter a good model. My parents gave me the best 
education possible. I took private lessons from 3 to 11 years old. I of course understood 
their disappointment when I started to live as I thought ... That's life! 

Video games 
To tell the truth, apart from the famous Pacman and the simple ping-pong or two traits 
laconically referred a white point, I had no knowledge of computer games. When I was 
asked to adapt my missions in video games, I had trouble imagining the result, but I was 
bluffed! At the beginning, seeing myself as precisely transposed into this virtual world 
made me a little disconcerted, I felt myself naked. But today it is for me an inexhaustible 
source of pride. 

KO 
To master my opponents, I'm not always spoiled for choice. Some of them are so 
dangerous that I can not afford any risk ... The best is to spray them at a distance, but 
sometimes body to body is inevitable. So my knowledge in the martial arts is very useful 
to me. Thanks to these teachings, I put more than one K.-O. It also taught me to be zen. 
When one is exploring worlds as hostile as those I frequent, a certain serenity is in 
order! 

Mutant larvae 
The consequences of the fragment of meteor that crashed in Antarctica were numerous. 
The most edifying remains the appearance of hybrid beings called "mutant larvae". 
Creatures with putrefied breath, baldness and a sticky tail instead of legs. To fight them, 
it is best to keep them at bay, not because they are so dangerous, but because they are 
frankly repulsive! 

Freedom 



I do not believe you lie or surprise you by saying that I like being free more than 
anything. It all began in my youth, when the confined and suffocating world in which I 
evolved pushed me to all audacity. Besides, it's still true today. Where everyone forbids 
me to go, I go for it. Nobody should dictate the procedure to follow. Attention ... Liberty 
has a price, that of the unknown, the danger ... I like the position of Georges (Miachael) 
"Freedom, you do not belong to me, and I do not belong to you ... "Never forget this! 

London 
Tomb Raider III, was for me a real return to the sources. I landed in London after a 
stopover in Nevada. I followed the course of the Thames by leaping from building to 
building. The, I introduced myself in the cathedral St Paul to finish my walk to the 
famous wax museum of Madame Tussaud, the equivalent at home, frenchies, of the 
museum Grevin. Maybe I'll end up having my place there, who knows? The saga ended 
in the sewers of the capital ... And you know like me that it almost went wrong! 

No, really, I do not need anyone on my norton streetfighter … 

Motorbike 
Yes that's right, I'm a big motorcycle fan. All means of transport embody for me the 
traveling escape. The symbol of freedom? The bike and especially the Norton 
Streetfighter. The roar of the engine makes me shudder, the caress of the wind in my 
hair is a real pleasure! What a sensation of power, it's indescribable ... My kingdom for a 
two-wheelers! 

M16 
I am a gun specialist. Not by passion but by necessity. The diversity of my adversaries 
and the environments where I evolve forces me to choose for each mission the most 
effective weapon. Only safe value, the M16. He never betrayed me. True insurance all 
risks, I admit to leave more serene in mission. 

Music 
Music, like everything that makes up my universe, is a symbol of escape. In my Surrey 
mansion, I like to shake the pictures of my favorites of the moment. Among the 
indeboulonnables, U2 which I participated in the "Popmart Tour", and Nin Inch Nail 
(those who do not know will make the effort to look). Note that classical music is also 
part of my discography. The diversity of the genre can accompany all moods, whether 
light, dark, perky or serious. It's well known. Music soothes the soul! 

Swimming 
Swimming is one of my favorite sports activities! Water is a must for places where I 
could not access without getting wet! But the marine world remains dangerous. Silence 
reigns as master. That may be why I feel like a fish in the water ... but still wearing a 
combination of diving not to shudder! 

neoprene 



My image of sex-symbol comes very certainly from my outfits very close to the body. 
The latest is leather and neoprene. Whether it's trendy or not, I have to be as 
comfortable as possible, and that's the case. I can, with this combination, dive at any 
time in the seabed, not without having failed to close the zips for total waterproofness! 

New Year 
Delicate question than that of savior or I will be at the passage to the 3rd millennium. 
Dangerous mission? Quiet holidays? Nothing is decided yet! But, to think about it, I 
think that the most appropriate place will be Egypt and its ancestral pyramids. The 
stifling atmosphere, the prestigious history, encourage me to go there. I do not want to 
play the cabin Nostradamus, but my instinct tells me that something is going to happen 
there! Could it be only by my presence … 

Ah, Egypt ... From the top of these pyramids, twenty centuries look at me! 

Nudity 
I admit to having fun of all these photos published on me in the simplest device! They 
have never berned anyone and everyone knows that they are the work of small 
libidinous jokers as harmless as passionate. I sometimes have fun comparing my forms 
to those of these pirates ... Still some efforts of imagination gentlemen! Know that 
anyway, I will not ask naked, it does not look like me, I always prefer the suggestion to 
the exhibition! Question of education? 

objectives 
Setting a goal is part of my automation. Focusing my attention and energy on a specific 
goal is, Lara's word, the best way to achieve it. When I'm in this state of mind, nothing 
can stop me! But this concentration is only valid for targeted missions. In my life in 
general, my goal is none other than to live my passions at 100% and follow my instinct. 
Huge program, is not it? 

Birds 
Who does not like to be lulled by the cooing of small birds in a sunny square! Me, as 
always, I'm wary of birds that are often a source of danger. Crows and a fortiori eagles 
are tough opponents, so in addition to monitoring the ground and the traps of Marco 
Bartoli's killers, I must also scrutinize the skies to ward off a possible air attack ... No 
question of being the service pigeon! 

Specials 
You said particular signs, as it is singular. By always trying to differentiate, we end up in 
normality. What's the point! Let's be more talkative and fail to play on words, let's play 
on the numbers. If I see, say, 1.75; 55; 38; 39; 90; 60 what do you think it is? Good 
player, I offer you some clues. These figures include my height, my weight my chest, my 
hip and my size. It's up to you to play and find the matches! 

Peru 



Playground of my first adventures of Tomb Raider, I keep a special affection for Peru. I 
must say that I have never been left out of the mysteries, beauty and surprises of this 
country. The people I had the chance to meet were very kind. Unfortunately we could 
not say the same weather conditions that did not facilitate the task! 

piranhas 
In my childhood, we used to eat fish on Friday, religion obliges! But at the time, I never 
imagined that one day I could be the mainstay of these wild birds! Evolving groups, 
piranhas are not dangerous, they are in-vin-ci-ble ... Fast and equipped with sharp 
scraps as jaws, they have a great advantage ... they do not think! They darken! It is 
therefore imperative, in the areas at risk, to study their routes which are most repetitive, 
so as to avoid being face to face with these pitbulls sailors … 

privileges 
I am what we call a privilege. My parents, landowners in England and France, are 
relatively well off but shh! I prefer to remain discreet on this family patrimony. I have 
always lived in sumptuous properties. I was bathing in luxury. But money does not make 
happiness even if sometimes it contributes, it is today that I feel privileged. My missions, 
my nomadic life, could facilitate the expression of my passions! And that's it, for me, true 
wealth! 

Profession 
People who, like me, have hybrid or unclassifiable activities, have great difficulty in 
defining their profession with precision. Adventurer and mercenary, officially I am an 
archaeologist. Yes, I have really discovered some rarities of ancient Greece. Those who 
have collaborated in this work can testify. Convincing my unofficial activities, secret or 
hidden, sorry ... I can not say anything more. 

Publicity 
As a public, popular and federating character, as the professionals of the advertising 
industry like me, the management of my image has become an activity in its own right. 
But beware, anyone does not do anything with Lara! Yes, some have managed to find 
the right words to convince me to boast of the merits of their brands, and I admit I have 
even taken pleasure in these filming full of dangers. To summarize, I want to keep the 
control of the image that I drive, like the vehicle that uses my image! 

IQ 
Honestly I find this race to be displaced! It is true that indeed I was part of the study of 
the third head but to give me an IQ above average, there is a step that I allow you to 
cross. All success goes first with passion. This is my only advice to the few students in 
archeology that I meet ... Sometimes between two missions! 

Crew Quarters 
Here is an extraordinary place that I would have liked to explore more peacefully. It is 
always embarrassing to violate the intimacy of a place where men have lived, suffered, 
perished. The warmth, the thick carpet, the sumptuous paneling, the marble of the 



rooms, the troubled silence by my brawls with some malicious killers, formed a most 
impressive marine cemetery. 

rats 
Oddly enough, I got used to the presence of rats during my adventures. Of course, they 
are far from being "sweety", but in fact they are harmless. Even if from time to time, they 
reach impressive jigs. I am always surprised to see them escape at the slightest sound. 
But beware! Small, but useful because they already saved my life by warning me of a 
suspicious presence that I had not anticipated. I owe them to flee! 

A little relaxation in this world of brutes ... But always on the lookout. Never in peace! 

(High) resolution 
The small details make the big differences, that's why the graphical definition of Tomb 
Raider has recently become a high resolution. Concretely, more than 16 million colors 
define the image. It's a real revolution! You will enter the 5th dimension. It's amazing 
what can be done today thanks to new technologies such as distinguishing rocky soil 
from gravel and architectural details. Believe me, for the first time, fiction goes beyond 
reality! 

risks 
I am neither daredevil nor suicidal. The risks I take are always calculated. Suspicious 
and vigilant, I can estimate the danger of an expedition. However, I foresee the least 
details in my preparation, the risk-zero does not exist. After experiencing death in many 
extreme situations, I push a big sigh of relief and hold the lesson. Life hangs by a 
thread! 

rumors 
By definition, you never know where they come from or how to avoid them for fear of 
giving them credit. I heard all sorts of nonsense, such as the accusation that I was 
working in the pay of the mafia, that I was organizing black masses in my Surrey 
mansion, that my parents had died in the Himalayan air crash! Let the rumors run, 
because as my old friend Mulder puts it, "The truth is elsewhere!” 

Sex-Symbol 
Me, a sex symbol? No way. This kind of infatuation is ephemeral and without interest. 
That one speaks of me in these terms flatters me obviously, but gentlemen, after a good 
part of Tomb Raider ... Do not deceive reality and think not to leave your girlfriends ... 
Who they are real ! 

Shorts 
Tintin had his golf pants, Colombo his irreparable raincoat, Holmes his magnifying 
glass, Dr. Jones his hat and me my khaki shorts! As a self-respecting adventurer, 
persimmon is the ideal color to go unnoticed in the inhospitable jungles. Ok, I grant you, 
few of them are so short-haired, but each one his style! Some detractors have brocade 



this outfit, calling it provocative and often not suited to the people who make my 
adventures. I say, I'm jealous especially my chiseled footwork! 

Sun 
Like all "beautiful plants", I regularly need sun! But be careful! I never expose my skin 
without taking the precautions of use. The tanning sessions are especially the 
opportunity to relax. My opponents know it well, even in these moments, my M16 are 
never very far, wedged between a full screen and my bottle of mineral water! Never in 
peace! 

Undress me ... yes but not immediately, not too fast, know how to covet me … 

Sport 
It's no secret to you, I'm a very big sportswoman! From a very young age, sport was a 
priority and especially individual sports. My favourites? Athletics, swimming and rock 
climbing. All the opportunities were good to get away from my aristocratic "bubble". 
Since then, sport has been part of my daily life. Four hours of intensive training are 
necessary for my lifestyle. I have, of course, like everyone, periods of calm, but they 
never last long. Just the time to write a book for example! 

Surrey 
My Surrey Manor is in my image, impenetrable, solid and secretive. This is where, 
between each mission, I find myself. That's where I give my interviews, and that's the 
last thing I write. I feel safe there, and it's the only place I do not have a weapon! After 
recharging my batteries, I can go back to new adventures and face the worst 
opponents! 

Shoot 
In my youth, at school, I practiced shooting, and quickly, I showed a certain ease. My 
parents quickly considered that it did not correspond to my rank and forbade it. But, 
stubborn, I ignored their positions. The art of shooting is played on the breath, before 
everything is calm, learn to control its inspiration as its expiration. Concentrate on 
reaching the target, block everything and shoot. Of course, when you have to run, jump, 
camouflage, crawl ... it's another business! In this case, the best solution is to let your 
instinct act! 

Tomb Raider I 
1st mission, 1st expedition. What adventures to set up on the Scion of Atlantis, the most 
valuable relic whose fragments were in a Peruvian temple. This epic was not that of a 
single country because I had to travel for the occasion of Greece and its lost cities, the 
ancient Rome as well as Egypt and its fabulous pyramids. As we do not forget his first 
love, this first mission is for me an important stage of my life! 

Tomb Raider II 
Immediate boarding for Asia! To me the discovery of the secret palace of an ancient 
emperor. I had to find the coveted Xian's dagger, without any extra info, of course! I 



buried some of the deadly hide-and-seek with the "Fiema Mera". Alas, the Chinese 
mafia was already in the ranks to recover the dagger and its fabulous powers. 

Brrr ... What a dog's time! Fortunately, the cold does not paralyze my reflexes … 

Tomb Raider III 
Confidential information! A meteor was crushed and each piece is scattered around the 
globe, causing worrying and deadly paranormal phenomena. For the first time, the 
player can choose his destination, so happy? You have loved? The secret base of area 
51? London? The south pacific? Anyway, I'm afraid we're all in Antarctica for the final 
bouquet ... Anyway ... When I say "all" ... I understand myself … 

troglodytes 
The "troglos", as I affectionately call them, are the opponents of a rare stupidity! Present 
until Tomb Raider III level 2, they are armed with a club and, some of them having had 
as a glimmer of light, decided to ignite the extremity of their petrol. armed. It is 
necessary to avoid to frequent them too closely, a council: avoid the "glue-greenhouse". 
The only way to eliminate them as soon as possible? An MP5 

Uzi 
The uzis allow a high rate of fire and keep a power of the most devastating. It is a 
weapon of extreme precision, handy and compact. It is thanks to her that you will reach 
the end of Tomb Raider II. 

Varans 
Before leaving on a mission, revise your botany imperatively and open an animal 
dictionary. On the page of the monitor, it is noted that some species of the Pacific are 
carnivorous accomplished. But it is unfortunately not specified that they do not hesitate 
to inoculate you with some deadly venom for the same price. Know that I do not like 
very much, in full expedition, to waste my time to cure me! Suffice to say that I look 
twice before crossing my way these men eaters ... And women! 

vultures 
These ominous birds have never inspired me with sympathy. In the mountains, their 
presence suggests that there has been trouble ... Or worse they imagine that I will 
myself make the soul. The more reckless attack you as you climb a delicate wall. In this 
case, the most effective remains the cannon shotgun saws, but beware of falling rocks 
once the shot is gone! You can never say it enough, rolling stone does not get hoarse ... 
Lara! 

Speed 
Any departure in mission unleashes in me an excitement of college! Speed and freedom 
condition my well-being. When I reached the city of Tierra del Fuego to Alaska in record 
time, I was contacted by the Guinness Book. But the investigators decided not to 
approve my performance, suddenly finding that it could be a bad example of road safety 
for young people! Mea culpa! 



Yeti 
If, yes, the Yeti exists, I met her. If scientists are still wondering about the existence of 
this funny teddy bear, they contact me. While Herge imagined them as fearful stuffed 
animals, I can tell you that the abominable snowmen are extremely dangerous both by 
their speed and by their power. Against these naughty killers, no hesitation: the grenade 
launcher! Only weapon that can come to the end of this imposing stuffed ... But just aim 
and all at once ... Because when a yeti is angry … 

Electrified zones 
There are in Tomb Raider meetings particularly electric! In the form of rail or fences, the 
electrified areas are not always reported, which makes it a particularly dangerous 
obstacle. To find them, be vigilant at all times. Take the monorails from Zone 51, in 
Tomb Raider III Nevada: Few people have rubbed themselves in and recovered from 
them. One contact is enough to make you bite the push, the kind of experience to get 
you quickly informed ... Sorry ... I have a lot of trouble with French humor!


